Aerial view of the city of Alto Hospicio

## Greetings!

I hope you are all doing well. We are joyful to be part of the LORD's work and a partner in the great task God has given us.

During April, my parents were able to make it back from their short furlough in the United States. They made it back in the last available flight into Chile and just in time for the mandatory quarantine.

We did have a great time ministering in both the Iquique and Alto Hospicio churches. We decided to move into the church building in Alto Hospicio to keep the church building and belongings safe. We are having a great time enjoying the building like never before, but unfortunately, on the first night, my pick-up-truck was stolen.

Our state (region) is locked down on quarantine since May 15. Each one is required to solicit police permission to leave their home, to get groceries, go to the hospital, or even to walk the dog (30 minutes twice a day is the allotted permission per person.) The only religious service that is allotted permission is a funeral – limited to 10 close family members of the deceased.

We have gone completely online, having our three weekly services streamed through YouTube.

We are using our quarantine time to catch up with the girls' homeschooling and for planning some restructuring many areas of our work in Alto Hospicio.

We want to participate with the Iquique church in starting a new church. We have two key families to help in this work besides financially supporting it through our active missions giving program. We want to start as the winter gives way to Spring (your Fall). We sincerely ask your prayers for this as so much will depend on the virus running its course and the government lifting restrictions.

We are still waiting for Sophia's operation to be scheduled. We have not heard from the doctor in months as COVID's numbers are rapidly growing in Chile. It is not an optimum time to operate going into the cold winter months in Santiago and the straining medical centers.

Prayer requests:
Our daughter Sophia's health.
New work in Iquique.
That my stolen vehicle be found in good shape.



Recording message and teachings



Camera recording of the two men who stole my truck



I had the chance of teaching at a Youth Conference with over 200 teens attend from the different Baptist churches in Chile. The speakers taught from Portugal, USA, Iquique Chile and Concepcion Chile.



500 Bolivians sent on 15 buses to finish their quarantine in Iquique